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I-405 Sepulveda Pass Improvements Project

Starting tonight, the I-405 Sepulveda Pass Improvements contractor is anticipated to start implementing nighttime freeway closures in order to continue construction of a temporary sidewalk along the south side of the Skirball Bridge. For approximately two weeks, there will be some directional freeway closures, freeway lane closures, and ramp closures during the late night hours. In addition, the Skirball Bridge will be reduced to one lane in each direction during the night time hours.   

Anticipated Dates of Closures

Type and times of Freeway Closures
September 7 and 8

Northbound #4 and #5 lanes from 10 pm to 6 am and

the Northbound Skirball off-ramp from 9 pm to 6 am

September 9 and 10

Northbound directional freeway closure from Getty Center Dr. to Ventura Blvd. from 12 am to 5 am

September 11

Northbound #1 and #2 lanes from 10 pm to 6 am

Southbound #1 and #2 lanes from 10 pm to 6 am

September 13 and 14

Southbound directional freeway closure from Valley Vista to Getty Center Dr. from 12 am to 5 am and Northbound #1 and #2 lanes from 10 pm to 6 am

September 15, 16, and 17

Southbound #3, #4, and #5 lanes from 10 pm to 6 am

Access and traffic will be maintained on Skirball Center Drive with a lane in each direction during construction. Lane closures are anticipated to occur from 9:00 p.m. to 6:00 a.m. The southbound Skirball Center Drive on- and off-ramps may be closed on some nights during construction from 9:00 p.m. to 6:00 a.m. Emergency vehicle access will be maintained. Work is weather permitting and subject to change. For latest updates visit our website at www.metro.net/I-405 or follow us on twitter: twitter.com/I_405

KPCC Radio Interview on the Westside Subway Extension Project Draft EIS/R
KPCC’s “AirTalk with Larry Mantle” program interviewed Project Manager David Mieger this morning regarding the Westside Subway Extension Project Draft Environmental Impact Statement/Report (EIS/R). During this morning’s interview listeners of the program were briefed on a range of issues related to the draft, including construction, traffic and environmental issues. Staff reported that the release of the draft study is a major milestone, and that the project is critically needed to help improve transit options on the Westside. Transit travel times between Union Station and Westwood, for example, have been estimated at 25 minutes.

Metro.net Home | Press Room | Projects & Programs | Meeting Agendas | Riding Metro | Metro Library 



	

	








